

October 1, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students:

Re: Information Bulletin

As a District, we recognize that there is increased anxiety in our community due to the number of COVID-19 cases for children ages 5-11. With health and safety a priority for students and staff, we are sharing updated guidelines with families regarding mask wearing in our schools.

As announced by the province today, in order to add another layer of protection, all K-12 students will be required to wear a mask inside a school building, including while at their desks and on buses. Under the guidelines in the Health Order, there are mask wearing exceptions for students (read here page 20).

The expansion to the mask wearing mandate is in effect on Monday, October 4, 2021. The updated documents Public Health Communicable Disease Guidance for K-12 Schools and Provincial COVID-19 Communicable Disease Guidelines for K-12 Settings are on our District website here. You can also read the province's news release here.

It is important to note, there is no change for adults. All staff and visitors are required to comply with existing mask mandate guidelines. There is no change in mask wearing for pre-K programs such as StrongStart. Staff and families will continue to follow existing guidelines.

We understand the limited time for this change to take effect. We will be working with staff and families over the next week as we transition. We encourage all families to please send their child to school with a mask on Monday. As has been the case previously, all our schools have masks available for students who need them.

As announced by the province earlier this week, COVID-19 notifications for schools will be listed on regional health authority websites. You can see current school exposures on the Fraser Health Authority website here. We have posted this link on our District COVID-19 webpage here.

We understand this pandemic continues to impact our education system and pose challenges for our families. Our District is committed to supporting the health and safety of our students and staff during this ever-changing time. We appreciate your cooperation and support.

Sincerely,

Gord Stewart Superintendent of Schools

Cette notification est importante. S'il vous plaît demandez à quelqu'un pour la traduire afin d'être bien informé(e) à propos de l'école.

هذه الرضالة مهمة ؛ الرجاء انا تطلب من آحد الأشخاص ترجمتها لك لأنها تُبتوي على معلومات مهمة من القرضة

这是一个很重要的通知。请找人翻译它的内容,这样你就可以及时知道学校的情况。

ਇਹ ਇੱਕ ਜ਼ਰੂਰੀ ਸੂਚਨਾ ਹੈ। ਕਰਿਪਾ ਕਰਕੇ ਤਸੀ ਇਸ ਦਾ ਕਸਿ ਪਾਸੋ ਅਨਵਾਦ ਕਰਵਾ ਲੳ ਤਾਂ ਕੀ ਤਹਾਨੂੰ ਸਕੂਲ ਸੰਬੰਧੀ ਜ਼ਰੂਰੀ ਜਾਣਕਾਰੀ ਪਰਾਪਤ ਹੋ ਸਕੇ।.

이것은 중요한 공지사항입니다. 이것을 번역할 수 있는 분에게 부탁해서 여러분이 학교에서 공지하는 것에 대하여 정확하게 인지할 수 있기 바랍니다.

Đây là một thông báo quan trọng. Xin vui lòng nhờ người dịch để ban có thể biết thêm những thông tin về trường học.

Este es un aviso importante. Por favor consiga que alguien se lo traduzca para que usted pueda mantenerse bien informado sobre la información de su escuela.

Ito ay isang mahalagang notisya. Mangyari po lamang ay magkaroon ng taong tagasalin ng wika upang ikaw ay maging batid tungkol sa impormasyon ng paaralan.